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Community in Harmony 

 150th ANNIVERSARY CONCERT 
 

MOZART  Requiem  
ELGAR  From the Bavarian Highlands 

 Saturday 18th May 2019 at 7.30pm     

 Tickets:  £12    Students: £6   Under 10s: free 
Contact Angie Challis Tel.01342 843718  challis668@btinternet.com   
OR Nick Case-Green Tel.01342 842373 nickandjose@btinternet.com 

 

www.southnutfieldchoralsociety.org.uk  Registered Charity No 1168618  
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Friday 28th & Saturday 29th June - 8.00pm
Doors open 7.30pm

LLOYD HALL
BRICKFIELD ROAD, OUTWOOD RH1 5QX

Tickets £10 - including interval refreshment

BOX OFFICE - 01342 843063
shoestringp@gmail.com

By permission of Samuel French

HAYWIRE
A Comedy by Eric Chappell

OUTWOOD VILLAGE SHOW 2019
On Monday 8th April The Lloyd Hall Management Committee held its regular meeting 

in conjunction with the first meeting for parties interested in 
The 2019 Outwood Village Show. 

The Show Committee has always been a sub-committee of LHMC. 
We had one attendee for the show and notice of a willingness to have a stand from 

one village organisation.
Nobody came forward to volunteer to manage the Show. 

As a result, the Committee resolved that the Horticultural Society would be most 
welcome to host their Annual Show as usual but, as for any additional activity, 

we have decided there will be NO VILLAGE SHOW this year.

If in reading this, anyone wants to step forward to organise the show, and believes they can 
assemble a team of helpers for teas, bar, stalls, tents etc. - in order to produce a show, 

then that decision can be revisited - there is still time. 
Given the long history of shows each year,  for very many years, this is a disappointment 

but such an event cannot be contemplated without a team to organise and run it.  
Roger Messenger

Chair LHMC
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Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

Have you ever seen a kingfisher?  I remember the first 
time I did, as a young boy walking by the River Evenlode 
near my home in Oxfordshire.  Seeing the flash of 
electric blue streaking over the water was a magical 
moment that I still remember.  The last time I saw one 
(and I think maybe the second time) was more recently. 
Having refreshments at the Langshott Manor Hotel after 
a funeral, I looked out of the window and there, about 
three feet away from me, was a kingfisher perched on 
the balcony eyeing the water below.  Another magical 
moment! 
I don’t know if you know the poem As kingfishers catch fire, by Gerard Manley 
Hopkins.  It begins like this:
   As kingfishers catch fire, dragonflies draw flame; 
   As tumbled over rim in roundy wells 
   Stones ring; like each tucked string tells, each hung bell's 
   Bow swung finds tongue to fling out broad its name; 
   Each mortal thing does one thing and the same: 
   Deals out that being indoors each one dwells; 
   Selves — goes itself; myself it speaks and spells, 
   Crying What I do is me: for that I came. 
Hopkins is using a variety of images: the beautiful flashes of light created by 
kingfishers and dragonflies; the distinctive sound that stones thrown into a well 
make (and if you’ve ever done that I’m sure you can still hear that sound); the 
plucked string of a musical instrument and the sound of a swinging bell.  Each of 
these, he is saying, has its own quality and uniqueness.  So too, ‘each mortal thing’, 
each and every one of us, has within us our own unique voice, our own unique self.
The poem concludes:
   I say more: the just man justices; 
   Keeps grace: that keeps all his goings graces; 
   Acts in God's eye what in God's eye he is — 
   Christ — for Christ plays in ten thousand places, 
   Lovely in limbs, and lovely in eyes not his 
  T o the Father through the features of men's faces.
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Revd Nicholas Calver 
The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ

Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                 Tel: 01342 842224

CHURCH NEWS
I love that phrase ‘Christ plays in ten thousand places’. You might not think of 
Christ as playing, though you maybe be familiar with the idea of him dancing from 
Sydney Carter’s hymn The Lord of the Dance.  But dancing and playing are similar 
and something that comes naturally to little children.  I think when Jesus tells us 
we need to be like little children in order to see God’s kingdom one of the things he 
is saying is that sometimes we need to lighten up a bit and learn to find beauty and 
joy in the sights and sounds around us.  
And ‘Christ plays in ten thousand places’ is the thought I’d like to leave with you 
in this month of May and this season of Easter, that runs through the whole of 
May this year.  Christ is Risen! and he plays in ten thousand places.  Watch out for 
him in the beauty of a kingfisher or a dragonfly, a sunrise or a sunset, the sound of 
birdsong or the face of a loved one.  And don’t forget to look out for him in yourself 
and in the own unique note that you bring to the music of the world.  You are just 
as magical as the kingfisher.

With love and prayers this Eastertide
Nicholas

CELEBRATING 150 YEARS OF OUTWOOD CHURCH 
The Bishop of Croydon will be coming to Outwood for a special service at 11am 
on 23rd June to mark the church’s 150th anniversary and the completion of the 
renovation work. The choirs of the three benefice churches, Outwood, Horne 

and Burstow, will join together for the occasion and singers from the village are 
also invited to be part of the augmented choir.  The music will include ‘And the 

glory of the Lord’ (Handel) and ‘Locus iste’ (Bruckner). 
There will be three practices at 7.30pm on Thursdays 6th, 13th and 20th June. 

If you would like to sing, please contact Ginette Nye, musical director of St Mary’s, Horne 
(ginette.nye@blueyonder.co.uk; 07714 403624)



6

!"#$%&'(#)%
*+(#,!"%-.,#/0',)%1%2'(+2#(0!"%2!)'()%

%

!"#$%#"&'()*+#,'-"*.+/"''
011"*+#,'2)3'4'5+,67'877"#7+$#!

"#$%!&'(')(!*+,'-,.-%!
/0%12,'3!456%0,-!/-,6(!

7%,5)'85-!/0'+,)%!9:,2%-(!#8!;%()!
<#65$%6),-!<,(#60=!

9:5;<:=92'>?@AB'C@BD@A'
>!?,()!@0'6()%,3!;#,3!A!B'6C8'%-3!!

D500%=!A!;"E!F?/!

=2=5E!:2;='>?F@B'CG>>AF'
GH1I>!"'C:!D)0%%)!A!?3%6.0'3C%!

J%6)!A!KLM!N*O!

0HI=2'>?CC@'F@>@C@'
HG!D),)'#6!;#,3!?,()!A!PQ)%3!

D500%=!A!;"M!RS*!

<0!=-I'!0J'>?@AB'CBB@KK'
>!*(:3#T6!9#50)!A!B%T%(!;#,3!A!4#0%()!

;#T!?,()!D5((%Q!A!;">M!N?U!

8'I0I899L':52=M=52=5I'<8N:9L'(05(=!5'
TTTV,-%QW#6%(856%0,-3'0%X)#0(VX#V5Y!

D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO 
LOOK AFTER YOUR PETS 
WHILE YOU ARE AWAY?

Please contact Becca Hiscocks
I am happy to look after dogs, cats, 

rodents, reptiles, birds or fish.
Very reasonable rates.

07879 636210 / 01342 842213
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 appearing LIVE  
at The Lloyd Hall, Outwood

on Saturday 1st June
doors open at 7:30pm

From the BBC’s Strictly Come Dancing band

As lead singer of the BBC Strictly Come Dancing band, Tommy’s powerful  
yet sensitive performances have helped create some of the most  

memorable TV moments of recent times.

In a career spanning a remarkable 45 years, Tommy has worked with some of  
the world’s most legendary and renowned artists, from Diana Ross to Queen;  

The Beach Boys to Amy Winehouse; Joe Cocker to Stevie Wonder. 

Don’t miss your opportunity to join us for an evening with the Tommy Blaize Trio.

Call the Box Office now on 01342 842570 or 07836 203002 
Alternatively email rmessenger@wilks-head.co.uk

Tickets £20 each

Pizza, salad, bar snacks, 
wine, beer and soft drinks  

available to buy on the night 

Join us for an evening with  
one of the world’s finest  

vocal talents
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his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

Painting • Decorating
Guttering • Fencing • Gates • Lock fitting

Lawn care • Hedging • Tree pruning

No job too small

ACORN 
SERVICES

All aspects of home and garden maintenance

Call or text 07775 164853 or
01342 718729 for free estimate

CRAFT FAIR AND 
GOOD AS NEW SALE

with refreshments
on Saturday 1st June,

12 noon - 4pm
in the Church Hall, 

Redehall Road, Smallfield
This will benefit our community by raising 
funds for a Blood Pressure machine for 
Smallfield Surgery. It will stand in the 

waiting room so that people can drop in 
and test their blood pressure without the 

need of a doctor’s appointment. 

Please email: jo_willson@yahoo.co.uk for 
further details and to book a stall,

or drop in to one of the regular weekly 
coffee mornings held by the Practice 

Champions in Smallfield Church Hall on 
Wednesdays, 10.30am - 12.30pm.

Outwood WI proudly 
present their own 

version of the 
Antiques Roadshow

Come along and hear antique 
expert Michael Laikin talking 

about what is valuable, 
and what is not. 

Why not bring along a little 
something that you would like to 
be valued, and find out if  it is a 

gem or a dud!
Local residents are warmly 
invited to our meeting at 

the Lloyd Hall at 2.30pm on 
Tuesday 4th June.
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Elizabeth Dyke

OUTWOOD WI

APRIL MEETING
It has been a busy month for the Outwood WI. Some of us attended the federation meeting 
in Dorking; a new working group has been set up to plan and execute a sewn banner to 
celebrate our forthcoming centenary year; we sent a team to the quiz night at Bletchingley to 
raise funds for the WI tent at the Oxted and Edenbridge Show; a theatre trip to see “Joseph 
and the Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat” was very popular.  As well as the usual monthly 
activity clubs we have plans in the pipeline for further fun learning activities including a sewing 
machine class, attendance at the East Surrey Science Group talk, a felting workshop and 
outings to Pashley Manor and Leonardslee Gardens. We rarely sit still in our WI group!
Several of our members are involved in other village groups and through them we are able 
to share matters of local interest. We all join in wishing good luck to the husbands of Sue 
McIntosh, Patrick, and Caroline Durance who are undertaking a seven and a half thousand 
mile cycling trip to Japan with Glenn driving the support vehicle.  We were also pleased to hear 
at the meeting from a charity we have contributed to: Stripy Stork which supports a refuge for 
abused mothers and children.
Those of us who attended the Federation ACM at the Dorking Halls enjoyed listening to two 
exceptional speakers. Rabbi Baroness Julia Neuberger gave us an informed report about 
the “modern plague”: loneliness.  She outlined the devastating effects of the isolation felt by 
millions of people in this country, from depression to physical feelings of ill health – equivalent 
to smoking sixteen cigarettes a day.  As a society we certainly need to be more aware of those 
in our communities who are vulnerable to this national crisis.  Our speaker in the afternoon, 
Reverend Kate Botley (well known to “Gogglebox” fans), made the roof echo with raucous 
laughter as she described her individual approach to life and the ministry.  Thanks to her 
upbeat presentation, we left the hall smiling.
This month’s meeting was very well attended as we had invited both other WI groups and 
interested local people to attend. Seventy people filled the Lloyd Hall and enjoyed much home 
made cake after listening to our speaker, Nic Howard. Nic runs a garden landscape company 
called “We Love Plants” and his enthusiasm for his chosen occupation was very evident.  He 
enjoys creating views that people want to explore, rising to the challenges of brutal architecture, 
heavy clay soil, sloping sites and multi levels.  We saw photographs of several projects both 
before and after he had landscaped and planted the gardens and there were many good ideas 
suggested about layering of shrubbery with herbaceous borders and punchy combinations 
of colours.  We learned how carefully placed lighting can enhance an outdoor space as can 
good planning of combinations of materials and the inclusion of interesting sculpture.  Having 
taken part in the Chelsea Flower Show for the past three years, Nic shared fascinating insider 
facts about how the show gardens are set up; in only two weeks he managed to erect all the 
structural elements as well as siting 15,000 plants!  Nic finished his talk by taking us through 
a list of his top plants for both sun and shade.  Many a local garden this year will now be 
benefiting from his advice and imaginative suggestions. 
Our next meeting is on 7th May when our own play reading group will be performing to entertain 
us, before we consider our annual resolutions.
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Local Babysitter
available!
please contact 

Becca Hiscocks
07879 636210

email: 
helen@helenhiscocks.plus.com

CHIROPODIST
Mrs Suzanne Gasson

Registered member of the British Chiropody 
and Podiatry association

Hcpc registered

Home visits only
Tel: 01342 842439

Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

April started with warm, sunny and showery weather and as the month progressed an easterly 
airstream took control bringing predominantly dry, cool and windy conditions with 
overnight frosts and it wasn't until just before the long Easter weekend that temperatures 

started to rise.  And did they?  All time Easter temperatures were recorded in Scotland, Ireland and 
Wales with England just less than a degree below the record at 24.6oC.  However, spring just kept 
moving with a haze of bluebells beginning to emerge in the woodlands towards the end of the first 
week of the month, at least a couple of weeks earlier than usual and the warmer weather brought 
on a wild flower festival with white wood anemones, bluish purple spires of bugle (Ajuga reptans), 
cow parsley or Queens lace (Anthriscus sylvestris), red dead nettle, lesser celandine, cowslip, garlic 
chicory attracting orange tip butterflies and large patches of golden yellow dandelions ready for St 
George's Day on 23rd April.  Likewise with trees a shrubs.  Hawthorns quickly put on leaf, turning 
hedges with short back and sides winter cuts into soft green cushions.  Many oaks were in leaf by 
the third week of April when the blackthorns (Prunus spinosa)  were in full flower, which promises 
a bumper crop of sloes for the traditional sloe gin next Christmas.

Over the last couple of weeks a number of factors have come together to remind me of one of those 
lucky chance meetings with an fascinating character.  The factors start and finish with flowering 
cherry trees plus the flowering of a relative of the bluebell,  the Turkish Squill (Scilla bithynica) and 
the publication of a new book and the serialisation of it on Radio Four's programme Book of the 
Week.  What they have in common is Collingwood Ingram whose nickname was "Cherry".  The 
new book is by Naoko Abe published by Chatto & Windus under the title "Cherry" Ingram - The 
Englishman Who Saved Japan's blossoms.  Yvonne and I met "Cherry Ingram" on a weekend in 1976 
when we decided to take a very rare weekend away at a hotel in Cranbrook in Kent in order to visit 
Sissinghurst Garden.  However, when we arrived we found that the garden was not due to open 
until the following weekend.  At dinner that evening our waitress heard us discussing the options and 
said that an old gentleman regularly dined with them and she knew that he had a beautiful garden at 
his home in Benenden and might let us look round.  
So, the following morning we set off for Benenden 
and on the edge of the village green found The 
Grange.  We knocked on the door and when it 
opened we were met by a gentleman to whom we 
explained our presence.  We were asked to wait and 
then met "Cherry" Ingram - at that time we had no 
idea who he was.  He was small, stooped, dressed 
in a raincoat and brown trilby, carrying a trug and 
trowel.  His opening words were "are you gardeners 
or gawpers" to which we replied gardeners and he 
then said "let's go for a walk". 

The Turkish scillas had mainly finished flowering and he dug up a clump and put it in the trug for 
us, together with a couple of other plants and gave me some advice about growing Asiatic primulas 
from seed.  Later we learnt that he was 96 years old (he published his last book at 98 and lived until 
just short of 100), an expert ornithologist, artist, author, plant hunter of the old school and a world 
specialist on flowering cherries. 

Cherry Ingram in his garden with Yvonne in 1976
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
25 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 15 YEARS

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT
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Sparrowhatch Forestry is pleased to provide the following 
services: 

 
    Tree Surgery - Woodland Management - Fencing 

   
 Seasoned Hardwood Logs available all year round with free 

local delivery 
We also undertake TPO applications and Tree Surveys 

 
www.sparrowhatchforestry.co.uk        

info@sparrowhatchforestry.co.uk / 01342 477 177 
     Proud member of        
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Care and companionship where 

peace of mind comes as standard

Help and support with a range of 

activities from one of the UK’s leading 
nursing and care agencies. We offer;

•Personal Care •Companionship

•Support with domestic tasks 
•Support with daily living 

•Nursing care •Specialist care 

•Assisting with shopping 
•Personal health budgets 

•Direct payments •Respite care

• Sleep on call • Waking nights

redhill@prestige-nursing.co.uk
Redhill 01737 221 818 



16

For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications please visit the 
website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council.

APRIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Cllrs Wyer and Baldock will be visiting Green Lane and Masons Bridge 
Road with County Councillor Thorn to look at road damage by heavy 
vehicles accessing the Saw Mills site.

District Councillor Bourne reported that the Environment Agency are 
dealing with failings at the Etheringtons site. Tandridge District Council 
have issued an enforcement action on Etheringtons concerning the 
build-up of waste in the field opposite the main site.

National Trust - Bluebell walk was held 14th April. There is a new picnic 
bench in the community orchard. Discussions will commence shortly about 
building a Trim Trail along the new path in the Common.

Police - There is a new Neighbourhood Police Officer PC Kevin Stimson. 

Speedwatch - The Speedwatch Team have been out recently on Green 
Lane, Millers Lane and Brickfield Road.

Highways - There is a significant dip in the road at the edge of Scotts Hill 
just past Cogmans Lane that will be reported to Surrey Highways.

Lloyd Hall Parking project - The Lloyd Hall Management Committee 
have prepared a schedule of works and have planned some fund raising.

Community Matters - The Castle Pub still empty and is starting to look 
rather derelict. Litter Picking took place around the village this month. 
Many thanks to the volunteers who participated - the grass verges look 
much tidier now. 
The London to Brighton cycle ride will be taking place on Sunday 16th 
June.   If you have concerns please contact bikeride@bhf.org.uk

Next meeting: Tuesday 14th May 2019 8pm Church Room. 
All residents are welcome to attend
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CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne  07963 833154
Harry Fitzgerald  01342 832475
Guy Wates  01342 841776
COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Rose Thorn   01342 836852
TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services  0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk
SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General   03456 009009
Pot Holes   0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Sam Gyimah
Email: sam@samgyimah.com
House of Commons (Direct Line) 020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted 01883 715782
MEP
Daniel Hannan  020 7222 9000

GATWICK AIRPORT NOISELINE
(Freephone)  0800 393070

REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received  01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office 01342 843225
Lead Ranger - Mark Richards  - 07770 887679
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Secretary
Jo-Ann Harvey  07717 057485
E-mail: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat   01342 842834
E-mail: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance  999
Report non-urgent incidents 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

E-mail: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Tandridge Safer Neighbourhood Team 
E-mail: tandridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk

Neighbourhood Specialist Officer (NSO)
PC 40300 Kevin Stimson

Tel: 101 or M: 07720 061363
Email: kevin.stimson@surrey.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 12437 Conrad Cheeseman
Tel; 101

Email: Cheeseman12437@surrey.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 13539 Stuart Wren

TeL: 101 or  M: 07720 050768
Email: stuart.wren@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections 01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

Held in the Church Room, Wasp Green Lane at 8.00pm

PARISH CLERK
Lucinda Charlesworth E-mail: parish.clerk@outwood.org 01342 843800
   Brightleigh House, Millers Lane, Outwood, Surrey RH1 5PZ

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock  Planning & National Trust   mary.baldock@outwood.org  842358
Barry Gosling  Planning & Lloyd Hall       barry.gosling@outwood.org   842198 
Jane Howard  Vice Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways  jane.howard@outwood.org  842456
Nick Wyer  Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field  nick.wyer@outwood.org  841664
Rosie Yeldham  Community Matters                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org  844642
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane  07.48
    10.25
    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station 09.00
    12.25
    17.15
             Fridays only 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

Buses4U
 Bookings and information: 01883 732791
 Website:  www.buses4u.org.uk

Bus passes are valid for Tandridge District 
Council residents but not for Reigate and 

Banstead DC residents.

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

We have now covered most 
of the Speedwatch monitoring 
sites, in the village in April and 
will be returning to them all as 

the weeks go by.

Traffic volumes were reduced 
slightly around the Easter 

break, but we were still 
successful in recording over 

the limit vehicles, especially on 
Green Lane, Brickfield Road 

and Dayseys Hill.

Keep your eyes peeled and 
wave if you see us !

KNOW YOUR LIMITS...
Nigel Shaw 842743

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

The public can contact the 
Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner 
in the following ways:
Telephone:  01483 630 200
Email: SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk
Website: www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk
Twitter: www.twitter.com/@SurreyPCC
Post:	 Office	of	the	Police	and	Crime	
 Commissioner for Surrey
	 PO	Box	412,	Guildford,	GU3	1BR

David Munro
Police and Crime 
Commissioner 
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St John the Baptist, Outwood
Services and activities for May

Saturday, 4 May
  2-4 pm  Afternoon teas in Outwood Churchyard

Sunday, 5 May
11 am  Morning Worship at Outwood Church

Sunday, 12 May
11 am  Holy Communion at Outwood Church

Saturday, 18 May
  2-4 pm   Afternoon teas in Outwood Churchyard

Sunday, 19 May
11 am         Holy Communion at Outwood Church

Sunday, 26 May
11 am         Holy Communion at Outwood Church

Ascension Day, Thursday 30 May
  7.30 pm  A joint Windmill United Benefice service 
  of Holy Communion at Burstow 
  Church

Rector: Revd Nicholas Calver
Tel: 01342 842224     Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com

www.windmillchurches.co.uk
St John the Baptist, Outwood is part of the Windmill United Benefice

with St Mary the Virgin, Horne and St Bartholomew, Burstow
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DIARY OF EVENTS

 OUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITE
www.outwood.org

The website Diary page, maintained by Outwood News, lists all village 
events (of which we are aware) taking place up to a year in advance.  

Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!

MAY
Saturday 4th  OHS - PLANT SALE
   10.00am-12.00noon - Outwood Common
Saturday 4th  AFTERNOON TEAS IN CHURCHYARD
   2.00-4.00pm - St.John's Church
Tuesday 7th  WI MEETING 
   2.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Friday 10th  OUTWOOD FILM CLUB ' Bookshop'
   7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall 
Saturday 11th OUTWOOD KIDS REUNION
   2.00-6.00pm - The Dog And Duck
Tuesday 14th  PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
   8.00pm - Church Room
Saturday 18th AFTERNOON TEAS IN CHURCHYARD
   2.00-4.00pm - St.John's Church
Saturday 18th 150th ANNIVERSARY CONCERT
   7.30pm - St.John's Church
Friday 24th  CHEESE & WINE EVENT - LHMC (see flyer)
   8.00pm - Lloyd Hall

JUNE
Sunday 16th  LONDON TO BRIGHTON BIKE RIDE
Friday 28th  SHOESTRING PRODUCTIONS "HAYWIRE"
Saturday 29th 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall  
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Love Lloyd Hall 50/50 Club
APRIL 2019 DRAW

   1st Prize  Ticket no: 07      £82.50
   2nd Prize  Ticket no: 03  £49.50
   3rd Prize  Ticket no: 27  £33.00

For details of the 50/50 club contact Robin Kirkland - robin@boralo.com

LLOYD  HALL 
LONDON TO BRIGHTON BIKE RACE BAKE SALE

SUNDAY 16TH JUNE
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

LOVE THE LLOYD HALL run a flapjack stand at the Dog and Duck 
during the London to Brighton Bike Race to raise funds which help 

improve your village hall.  
We need your help.  Could you:

1) Donate ingredients (or £) for flapjacks, sugar, butter, oats, nuts or  
 dried fruit?
2) Bake some flapjacks or brownies for sale on the day?
3) Help out at our mega-bake day on Wednesday 12th June 
 (date to be confirmed)?
4) Help man the stall on Sunday 16th?

This has been an extremely successful fundraiser for the Lloyd Hall in 
years past and has developed a loyal return customer base among bike 

race regulars.  We need your help to keep this going.  
Please contact Michelann Pollard on 841601 or ukmikie@hotmail.co.uk.  

Donations of ingredients can be left in the box by the front door 
(pedestrian gate opposite) at Rookery Hill, Rookery Hill (large white 

house with arched windows, the one with the Christmas lights!).

FLYER ENCLOSED
We have organised a cheese and wine event on 

Friday 24th May at 8.00pm 
for you to come along with suggestions for fundraising for Lloyd Hall 

or you can email: rmessenger@wilks-head.co.uk or call 01342 842570
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Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

R D Minter Plumbing and Heating are Gas 
Safe Registered and undertake all types 
of domestic plumbing such as:-

If you want advice or a free estimate please call:

07734 152025 
email: minter666@gmail.com
www.minterplumbing.com

R D MINTER 
PLUMBING & HEATING

• New central heating installations and boiler changes 
• Kitchen plumbing installations
• Bathroom installations and designs
• New radiators and thermostatic valves
• Under floor heating
• Pressurised systems
• Investigation and fixing of leaks
• Landlord Gas Safety (CP12) certificates

	
  

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR
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www.outwoodcricket.club

PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com

S. Martin Horticulturist
Specialist in the Pruning 

and Maintenance of plants

R.H.S Diploma in Horticulture

Keen interest in rare plants

Would prefer customers who 
want their garden improved 

as well as maintained

Please call 

07443 415541

The season has started!
We are now well into the season with games every weekend from now until September.  
Games are played every Saturday and Sunday, usually from 1.30pm.  

Can there be anything that epitomises the summer more than the thwack of leather on 
willow and the taste of a fine beer or wine on the lips?  We didn’t think so either, so come 
down to the ground and try the experience for yourselves.

   Club nights are held on Wednesday evenings
   Academy Nights are held every Thursday evening

New for 2019; our All Starts programme launches on Thursday evenings from 16th May.

Keep in touch with all the action at the club through the website 
www.outwoodcricket.club	

Sign up as	a	supporter	and	get	all	the	new,	results	and	events	delivered	to	your	in	box	weekly.
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

OUTWOOD 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
APRIL REPORT
Neighbourhood Specialist Officer Alice Bennett has moved to a role with West Mercia 
Police.  Alice was an experienced and conscientious officer who was well known to many 
of you in the Tandridge South Area.  She will be sorely missed but we wish her well in her 
new life in Wales. 

We welcome PC Kevin Stimson who will be taking over the NSO role in Tandridge South 
and who looks forward to meeting many of you in due course.  An updated list of the 
Officers and PCSO’s in Tandridge is at the end of this bulletin.   

TEAM SOUTH TANDRIDGE      PS 40573 Jon Vale
         PC 40300 Kevin Stimson
Smallfield  PCSO 12437 Conrad Cheeseman
Outwood   PCSO 13539 Stuart Wren
Blindley Heath
Lingfield
Dormansland
Crowhurst
Fellbridge  

Jane Howard
 janeweston899@btinternet.com        01342 842456         07753 602656      

A reunion of people who attended 
Outwood School or grew up in Outwood 

in the 1950s – 1970s is being held. 
If you are one of those people, 
we would love to see you on:

Saturday 11th May 2019
Commencing 2.00pm till 6.00pm

OUTWOOD KIDS REUNION

The Dog and Duck, Prince of Wales Road, Outwood RH1 5QU
A light buffet will be provided at 4pm at a cost of £10 per head

Please respond to:  patlins47@hotmail.com 
to let us know if you can make it and whether you will be coming 

alone or bringing a friend/partner (for venue and catering purposes).
Please bring a photo of yourself as you were then, if you can.
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Outwood Horticultural Society

SATURDAY 4TH MAY 10AM – NOON
OUTWOOD COMMON - BY PERMISSION OF NATIONAL TRUST

Please remember	to	plant	extra	seeds	and	pot	up	cuttings	or	perennials	which	you	may	have	
divided	and	bring	them	along	on	the	day.	
DATES FOR THE 2019 DIARY 

   Early Summer Show    Saturday 22nd June
   Garden Stroll   Sunday 14th July
   Main Show   Saturday 31st August

Photographic classes for the Main Show
      Around Outwood           Love       Summer Days            Wheels

	
	

Burstow Friends of St. Catherine’s Hospice
LITTLE PRIORY GARDEN OPENS AGAIN 

Saturday 22nd June 4 – 8pm £6.50 (inc a glass of wine)        
Sunday 23rd June 11 – 5pm £5.   

Children under 12 free for both events
Explore a 5 acre country garden where old blends with new. 

Wander the flower garden; lose yourself in the old orchard meadow; 
discover cherries and kiwi fruit in the greenhouse of the Victorian kitchen 

garden; relax beside the large pond, and be inspired by the views. 
Raise your eyes from the pond and out to the west is one of the best 

views in Surrey.  Elsewhere, an old orchard has become another 
wild-flower meadow cut once a year in August; and there’s an abundance 

of pots around the house.   
And there are refreshments. On Saturday evening, enjoy a glass of wine, 

included in the price of the ticket, as you wander at leisure. 
On Sunday, a team from the Outwood Support Group for 

St Catherine’s Hospice will be laying on delicious light lunches, 
and home-made teas.  

All proceeds from the Sunday refreshments are in aid of the Hospice. 
Liz Ramsay

Little Priory 
Sandy Lane 

South Nutfield 
RH1 4EJ  

Follow signs for parking
For more details go to 
www.ngs.org.uk/find-a-
garden/garden/15194/
There is a Plant Sale, 

with interesting plants for 
sale, so see the plant in 

the garden and – 
maybe – buy it. 
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Eleanor Yoxall - National Trust Ranger  (Harewood Estate & Limpsfield Common)
07769 885991           email:eleanor.yoxall@nationaltrust.org.uk

It’s been a busy few weeks for the Outwood Volunteers, with a number of trees falling 
across paths which needed to be cleared.  The Bluebell trail to put up around Hornecourt 
Wood, wooden bridges and seats to repair, potholes to fill and then hundreds of small oak 
trees, which had suddenly been donated to us, out of the blue, to get in the ground.  So 
that they would survive over the summer, until we have worked out where best to plant 
them around the Harewoods Estate.  But the volunteers have done an amazing job and 
tackled it all!

With all that going on, some of the volunteers even managed to construct and install a 
fabulous picnic bench in the community orchard, from scratch, using the milled oak from 
Outwood Common.  We’re hoping that it will get lots of use as the weather warms up.
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Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
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NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

	

Premier
Refurbishments

LOCAL COMMERCIAL 
AND DOMESTIC

DECORATING AND 
REFURBISHMENT

PREMIER.REFURB@YAHOO.CO.UK

07801 689408



29

NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
June 2019    11th May
July 2019    14th June 
August & September 2019  12th July

         ISSUE                            COPY DATE

We hold a Coffee Morning at Lloyd Hall 
every Wednesday from 10.45 to 12 noon

Everybody is very welcome to come along and make 
some new friends whilst enjoying real coffee 

and homemade cake
- only £3 for as much coffee & cake as you can manage.

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890
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outwood 

Redhill | Oxted | Wimbledon | Teddington | Woking | Camberley 

harrops-hepburn.co.uk 01883 723712

It can be tricky when you are making major decisions in your 
life to know where to start. Providing legal advice is about 
understanding your perspective and exploring your concerns 
to help find the right solution for you. 

Writing, changing and 
challenging a Will

Trusts and estate admin

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship  
break down

FOR YOU AND 
YOUR FAMILY

Wills and power of attorney

Trusts and estate administration

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship breakdowns

Resolving disputes

Managing your business

FOR YOU AND YOUR 
FAMILY

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 
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AWARDWINNINGOUTDOORSPACES
www.we-love-plants.co.uk

01883744020


